
 

 

MINUTES FOR JUNE 7, 2010  MEETING OF THE CATHARINE TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 
Mr. Rispoli called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. All members were present and 

visitors were Dave McFarland for Blair County Planning. 
 

David made a motion to accept the May 2010  minutes as written. Barrie seconded them 
and all were in favor.  

 
David made a motion to accept the May 2010 financial report as written. Barrie seconded 

the financial report and all were in favor.  
 

Old Business 
 

The proposal of taking over Oak Alley as a township road is still being handled by Allen 
at this time.  

 
The newly revised Floodplain Ordinance is still under review with DCED 

 
The tree on Canoe Mt. Drive was removed from Mrs. Bigelow’s. The bill was actually 

less than what was expected and was $150.00. 
 
 

New Business 
 

Present tonight was Dave McFarland from Blair County Planning Commission. He was 
here to show a presentation on the Blair County Planning Commission. It was an 

overview of who they are, their mission statement, where they have been in the past and 
what they are planning to accomplish in the future. He also explained some of the 

services that Blair County Planning Commission offers to the municipality.  
 

Barrie is going to meet with meet with someone to draw up plans for a septic system and 
get ready to put it out to bid.  Barrie is going to award the bid to the lowest bidder as 

authorized by the Chairman and Vice-Chairman. 
 

Mr. David Imler had sent a request to Allen Gibboney of Gibboney and Gibboney to take 
action on a matter with taxes not being paid to the township from a company called 

Centax. As of this month’s meeting Allen had not replied so Dave brought it before the 
board of supervisors. The supervisors are going to inquire to Allen as to how much 

pursuing legal action against Centax would cost and what it would entail. Barrie made a 
motion to do this, David seconded it and all were in favor.  

 
Mr. Rick Baker has noticed some tractor and trailers on Canoe Mt. Drive. He has the road 
bonded for his Logging Company, Baker Logging and is worried that if damage is done to 
the road his company legally will have to pay for the damage even if it was caused by the 



 

 

other truck drivers. The supervisors discussed and motioned to contact Keller Engineers 
and the State Police to see if they can be of any help in monitoring the situation.  

 
Payment for the township office will happen in three installments to B&W construction 
and will come from the PLGIT General Account and from the Sewer Fund which will 

eventually be closed out and transferred to the Hi-Fi General account.  
 

Mr. Theodore McDowell had requested to have his name put as contable on the township 
website. Kara will contact David Love to make this request.  

 
A motion was made to pay the bills.  

 
Meeting was adjourned at 7.32 pm 

 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Kara Deters.Secretarty/Treasurer 


